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Alice Woodinville  

 
Date of Birth:  March 18, 1987  
Time of Birth:  05:15 PM  

Place of Birth:  Los Angeles, CA  
Sex:  Female  

 
Alice, This Is How You Approach Life 

And How You Appear To Others: 
 
Scorpio Rising: 
 
You are very strong-willed and proud, but intensely 
private  and not easy to know well.  
 
Behind your quiet exterior lies a great deal of 
emotional depth, sensitivity, complexity, and also 
fierce determination .  
 
When you want something you go after it rather 
quietly but insistently and wholeheartedly - and 
you usually get it . 
 
You are not a person who lives lightly or 
superficially.  You want to live passionately and 
intensely and are not averse to challenge, danger, 
or to facing the darker side of life - human pain 
and struggle. You function well in crisis 
situations and often seek them out, for you enjoy 
the feeling of living at full capacity. 
 
You are very intuitive about other people  and 
especially about their unspoken feelings and hidden  
motives.  
 
You usually have strong, immediate gut reactions, 
either positive or negative, which prove to be 
correct. You approach life very instinctively and 
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are not always fully conscious of why you feel or 
act as you do.  
 
You also have a very strong affinity with animals -  
an acute sensitivity and a nonverbal kind of 
rapport with them. 
 
In relation to others, you are rather cautious, 
sometimes even suspicious, until you get to know 
and trust them  - and trust doesn't come easily to 
you.  
 
When you commit yourself emotionally to someone, be  
it friend or lover, you are intensely loyal and 
devoted to them and you also expect the same kind 
of unwavering, undying loyalty in return.  
 
If you are ever betrayed by someone you care deeply  
for, you are capable of hating and retaliating with  
as much fervor as you once loved.  
 
Nothing is done halfway. In fact, you are intensely  
involved and often jealously attached to whatever 
you care about, be it person, idea, or cause. There  
is definitely a streak of emotional fanaticism in 
you. 
 
Because of your natural reserve, others may see you  
as something of an enigma. You are quite self-
protective and often defensive.  
 
You are also very magnetic, especially to members 
of the opposite sex. 
 
Moon Conjunct Ascendant: 
 
You are impressionable, sympathetic, and responsive  
to the emotional tone and atmosphere around you. 
You harmonize, blend, and adapt yourself to other 
people. Often you are rather quiet, just listening 
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and feeling. You are subtle and know when to keep 
silent and wait. You act instinctively, sensing and  
intuiting when the time is right for action. 
 
Pluto Conjunct Ascendant: 
 
You are extremely willful , but often achieve your 
desires in a quiet, secretive, or manipulative way.  
You may be intensely charismatic and wield 
considerable influence over others, or you may be 
attracted to such powerful, fascinating 
personalities.  
 
You tend to go to extremes in whatever you do, to 
be compulsive, and are driven by a sense of mission 
or destiny . You don't take anything at face value 
and are always digging beneath the surface for the 
deeper meaning or real motivations of others. 
 
 

The Inner You And Your Real Motivations! 
 
Sun in Pisces: 
 
At heart you are very gentle, impressionable, and 
receptive - a dreamer . The world of your 
imagination, feelings, and intuition is as real to 
you as anything in the outer world, though you may 
have trouble verbalizing or interpreting your inner  
experiences in a way others can understand.  
 
Mystical, artistic, musical, emotional and 
imaginative, you have a rich inner life, though you  
may seem rather unobtrusive and quiet outwardly. 
You usually keep to yourself. 
 
You have great sensitivity and empathy with others,  
and you often sense things psychically or 
intuitively which prove to be correct .  
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You are tolerant, forgiving, and nonjudgmental, 
accepting people unconditionally regardless of 
their flaws, mistakes, or outward appearance.  
 
You have deep compassion for the suffering of any 
fellow creature and often feel others' pain as if 
it were your own. 
 
You sympathize with the needy, the disadvantaged, 
the misfits of society. You are capable of giving 
selflessly, living a life of devoted and 
compassionate service to others, as a healer, 
physician, social worker, or minister .  
 
However, you tend to give indiscriminately, to let 
others take advantage of your kindness.  
 
You have little sense of boundaries, of limits, of 
knowing when to say "no".   
 
Moderation and self-discipline are not your strong 
points. 
 
You are a lover and a peace-maker  rather than a 
fighter, and you try to avoid open conflict. You 
will patiently ignore or "tune out" problems and 
hope they will go away by themselves, rather than 
directly confronting them, and you tend to lack the  
positive fighting spirit that is sometimes 
necessary to overcome challenges. You are fluid, 
open, nonresistant, and somewhat passive. You do 
things in a subtle, often covert, manner. 
 
Your gifts may also lie in the realm of the 
creative, artistic, or musical, for you have a 
great sensitivity, inspiration, and limitless 
imagination. You respond very strongly to beauty 
and to love. 
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Your faults include a tendency to be lazy and 
negligent, and to wallow in self-pity rather than 
taking strong, definite action to change your life 
for the better. You also tend to become so detached  
from your immediate environment that you live in a 
disorderly, chaotic sort of hodgepodge, though this  
probably bothers those around you more than it 
bothers you. 
 
Sun in 5th house: 
 
You have a very dramatic, creative, expressive 
nature and you love to perform. You enjoy being the  
center of attention and you seek to shine, to 
excel, and to be outstanding in some unique way. 
You are very involved in your own creativity and 
self-expression, and take great pleasure in 
developing and using your special talents, whether 
these are artistic, athletic, or intellectual. You 
have a strong sense of pride. 
 
Sun Conjunct Jupiter: 
 
    You are blessed with abundant optimism, self-
confidence, and cheerful generosity. Your good will  
and friendliness win you many  
allies. You also have grand visions and 
aspirations, and the desire to succeed in life in a  
big way. You expect the best, and usually get  
it. 
 
Sun Square Uranus: 
 
Impulsive, restless, and spontaneous, your life is 
apt to be somewhat unstable and full of sudden 
changes. You are extremely independent and crave 
excitement, adventure, freedom, and discovery. You 
have a rebellious streak and often feel you are 
unusual and different from the mainstream of 
society. The unorthodox and novel appeal to you. 
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Your Mental Interests and Abilities 
 
Mercury in Pisces: 
 
You are more of a poet than a rational scientist, 
for your mind does not function in a strictly 
logical, linear fashion.  
 
The language of music, art, or poetry is natural to  
you, and you are also able to think in highly 
abstract and symbolic terms.  
 
Translating your thoughts and impressions into 
concrete, everyday language may be difficult for 
you at times and consequently you may appear less 
intelligent or at least less quick-witted and 
verbal than others.  
 
This was especially true of you as a child, and you  
probably daydreamed a good deal also. You are 
intuitive and are able to sense what others' 
thoughts and feelings are, even before they say 
anything to you.  
 
You often form an opinion about a person or 
situation without much factual knowledge of them, 
and your impressions are usually correct. 
 
You can be somewhat absent-minded and you become so  
immersed in your own thoughts that you overlook 
things in your immediate, tangible environment.  
 
You are extremely open-minded and believe that 
anything is possible. Intangible or spiritual 
forces seem just as real to you as anything in the 
concrete world.  
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Your imagination and your sympathetic understanding  
of other people are two of your greatest gifts. 
 
Mercury in 4th House: 
 
     You have an introspective turn of mind and may  
enjoy keeping a journal or a record of your dreams 
and personal experiences, or learning about 
psychology, history, and the inner workings and 
emotional foundations of your own life. You are 
studious and something of a bookworm. 
 
 

Your Emotions: Moods, Feelings, Romance 
 
Moon in Scorpio: 
 
Secretive and inclined to brooding silences, it is 
difficult for others to really know your inner 
core, for you trust and open yourself to very few. 
Allowing yourself to be vulnerable and to 
relinquish control in relationships is not easy for  
you. 
 
You have intense, passionate loves and hates  and 
are a jealously loyal and protective friend - or a 
fearsome foe.  
 
You have a nasty habit of holding on to past hurts , 
resentments, and guilt - and to keep such feelings 
to yourself.  
 
It is important for you to learn to forgive and let  
go , as well as to express your feelings openly and 
directly, rather than hiding or repressing them. 
 
You are not content with superficial appearances  
and are always probing beneath the surface of 
things for hidden motives. You have a great deal of  
emotional depth. 
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Moon in 1st house: 
 
You have a soft exterior and tend to relate very 
personally and sympathetically to other people. 
However, you sometimes let your emotions overpower 
your reasoning and logic, and consequently you are 
sometimes biased in your opinions.  
 
You are impressionable and rather gentle, or at 
least that is the way you appear. Your feelings are  
on the surface and you can not hide your emotions. 
 
Moon Conjunct Pluto: 
 
Your emotions are very intense, but often hidden.  
Like a volcano, one minute you seem quite peaceful 
and the next you are exploding with great force and  
unexpected fury. The intensity of your reactions 
often surprises even you. You have tremendous zeal  
and tend to be an emotional fanatic about things 
you care about. Your feelings and desires can be so  
compelling that you do things against your better 
judgment and reason. You can also be very 
manipulative, in a subtle way.  
 
Your personal relationships are deeply emotional, 
passionate, and often stormy and painful as well . 
 
Venus in Aquarius: 
 
You are open and unconventional  in your attitude 
towards love, romance, and sex.  
 
You enjoy socializing, bringing people together, 
and having many friends of both sexes . You value 
friendship very highly and are, in fact, more 
comfortable being a friend than a lover.  
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You desire an intellectual rapport or spiritual 
bond with your love partner, but deep intimacy and 
emotional bonding do not come easily to you.  
 
The role of "husband" or "wife" in the traditional 
sense doesn't appeal to you, and you abhor jealousy  
and possessiveness since you feel that no person 
truly "belongs" to another.  
 
You appreciate a love partner who will allow you 
plenty of freedom  and is not very emotionally 
demanding. 
 
Venus in 4th House: 
 
A warm, loving, and comfortable home is very 
important to you and you invest a lot of your 
energy into beautifying, decorating, and creating a  
lovely home.  
 
Also, you share your affection with the people in 
your family very generously and having close family  
ties is a major priority for you. Being at home 
makes you happy. 
 
Venus Square Mars: 
 
You are intensely amorous and attractive to the 
opposite sex , and are not inclined to friendly 
platonic relationships.  
 
There is much tension in your love life - often 
because you put your desires ahead of your 
partner's , and are impatient about having your love 
needs satisfied.  
 
The whole arena of love, romance, and sex is 
endlessly fascinating  for you and you are not happy 
without a love partner.  
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You can "burn yourself out" by pouring so much of 
your energy into romance. 
 
Venus Sextile Saturn: 
 
Loyalty, fidelity, and security  are very important 
to you in love. You are cautious about giving your 
heart away but true to the one who does win your 
love.  
 
Your tastes are simple, even austere, and you do 
not appreciate frivolity. You are interested in a 
person's character and inner qualities far more 
than their appearance. Casual or superficial 
relationships don't interest you at all, for love 
seems to get deeper and richer and more satisfying 
for you with time. 
 
 

Your Drive and Ambition:  
How You Achieve Your Goals 

 
Mars in Taurus: 
 
Once you set your mind on a goal, your dedication, 
determination, and commitment to it are 
extraordinary.  
 
You pursue your ambitions tenaciously and will 
stubbornly refuse to give up, let go, or be 
influenced in any way. Like Aesop's tortoise, you 
labor patiently and steadfastly until you achieve 
what you want - or until it is clear beyond a 
shadow of a doubt that all is lost.  
 
You are a reliable, consistent, and productive 
worker , and often shoulder more of the workload 
than your co- workers, usually without complaint.  
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The nitty-gritty work often falls to you. You 
prefer a regular routine, with definite hours and 
clearly defined responsibilities and tasks. In 
fact, establishing a pattern or routine is very 
important to your success because once you get 
started in a certain direction, is easy for you to 
follow it through to its completion.  
 
Getting started is more difficult. You have a lazy,  
comfort-loving side and there is often a good deal 
of inertia for you to overcome before you get 
going. Once you get a momentum going, your energy  
level is strong and steady. 
 
You are interested in concrete results and solid, 
practical achievement.  You need to have some 
tangible product or contribution to show for your 
efforts, and cannot be content with only intangible  
rewards (such as having a good time, learning, or 
spiritual enrichment).  
 
Material well-being and security is also a large 
factor in determining what you do. Your stamina and  
persistence is your great strength but it can also 
work against you; you can get caught in a rut and 
refuse to seize new opportunities.  
 
You also tend to play it safe, and to limit 
yourself in that way. 
 
Mars in 7th House: 
 
You are attracted to feisty, dynamic, strong-willed  
people , and you seem to need a lot of fireworks in 
your personal relationships. 
 
You can be very combative, or get involved with 
people who are. Ideally you will join with people 
who are energetic and ambitious, but not too 
domineering or aggressive. 
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Other Very Important Influences 
 
Jupiter in Aries: 
 
You believe strongly in the power of positivity and  
in each individual's ability to make life anything 
desired through one's own initiative and effort. 
The more you rely on yourself, the better you feel,  
and you find it difficult to ask for or accept 
outside help.  
 
The joy of competing  (and especially winning !) runs 
deep in you. 
 
Jupiter in 5th House: 
 
You are fun-loving and playful, and you throw 
yourself into your play with joyous abandon! 
Whatever your love or enthusiasm of the moment is, 
you go all out for it.  
 
You enjoy sports, recreation, or gambling, and you 
can be somewhat hedonistic or addicted to having a 
good time. Your children or your creative pursuits 
give you much happiness and fulfillment. 
 
Jupiter Square Neptune: 
 
You have a need to escape from the demands of 
everyday life, and reach out to something bigger, 
more exotic, more exciting. 
  
Traveling  is good for you. You may also daydream, 
fantasize, or philosophize a great deal. 
 
Saturn in Sagittarius: 
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You have a critical, cynical attitude towards many 
religions and philosophies. Without realizing it, 
you prevent yourself from appreciating new 
viewpoints and attitudes. You are more rigid and 
dogmatic than you realize. Your approach may also 
be too intellectual or moralistic.  
 
You take your own political beliefs and spiritual 
philosophy very seriously, worrying and fretting if  
you are not 100% clear about some ideology or 
theory. 
 
Saturn in 2nd House: 
 
     Your fears revolve around money and material 
security , and you work very hard to ensure that 
your assets are solid. You may be very 
conservative, even stingy, with your money because 
you are afraid there won't be enough. You may turn 
this fear around and become very shrewd about 
investments and financial matters. 
 
Saturn Conjunct Uranus: 
 
You are serious and sincere about your interests, 
you do not accept superficial answers, and you are 
not easily placated. You want to bring your 
inspirations into concrete reality, and you don't 
mind upsetting some apple carts if necessary. You 
become impatient with others for being hesitant to 
implement new ideas and take action, and your 
occasional outbreaks of brusque, insensitive  
behavior often do more harm than good. 
 
Uranus in Sagittarius: 
 
You are part of a 7 year group of people who are 
extremely enterprising and forward-looking . You are 
optimists and explorers. 
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Your age group shoots for the stars, figuratively 
and literally. Space exploration takes on new 
dimensions as your age group pushes fervently to 
the next frontier. There is a buoyant and youthful 
optimism and enthusiasm in your group, and you have  
your share of great discoveries as well as pipe 
dreams and disillusionment.  
 
The discoveries and contributions, however, are 
many, and more than compensate for the failures. 
 
Uranus in 2nd House: 
 
You have a reckless, impulsive, or very 
unconventional attitude toward money, material 
things, and ownership. Above all, you do not want 
to be possessed by your possessions. The 
obligations of owning things are likely to feel 
oppressive to you. 
 
Also, you may make your money in a field that is 
unconventional, highly unstable, or very inventive 
and innovative. Your fortunes are likely to 
fluctuate widely throughout your life. 
 
Neptune in Capricorn: 
 
You are part of a 14 year group of people who are 
conservative and traditional  in spiritual 
aspirations and religious outlook.  
 
Your age group returns to some traditional basics 
in religion, and also traditional styles in music 
and art. Classical music and literature have a 
revival with your age group, and a great deal of 
inspiration is gained from the masters of arts, 
music, literature, and philosophy throughout 
history.  
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Your age group is contemplative and reflective  
about religious matters and you take an objective 
and logical approach to religious issues.  
 
Many of you are cynics and critics of spiritual and  
metaphysical ideas. 
 
Other age groups criticize your group for not 
having enough heart and compassion. Sometimes this 
is true and is evidenced by some unusually crafty 
and manipulative fraud and deception that occurs in  
the higher ranks of governments and large 
businesses. 
 
Neptune in 2nd House: 
 
You may have a great deal of confusion over money, 
financial matters, and ownership. Perhaps these 
things mean very little to you. Or possibly you 
simply don't know how to deal with them in a 
realistic, effective way. 
 
Also, you may make your living through artistic, 
musical, or highly imaginative endeavors. 
 
Neptune Sextile Pluto: 
 
The entire generation to which you belong has 
tremendous opportunities for spiritual rebirth and 
awakening. This will not be forced upon you or 
precipitated by unavoidable events, rather it comes  
from an inner yearning and a natural propensity to 
seek the depths. 
 
Pluto in Scorpio: 
 
You are part of a 12 year group of people who have 
a complex and deep emotional side. Your age group 
has a great fascination  
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for the mysteries of life, and members of your age 
group will make extraordinary breakthroughs in the 
understanding of life processes; major advances in 
biological sciences will open up new technological 
possibilities. Intensive probing into genetic 
structure and cellular processes will accelerate 
genetic engineering into new vistas. Your 
generation also probes the mysteries of birth and 
death, and members of your age group will even 
develop laboratories for forging new understanding 
of what happens at birth and death.  
 
Other breakthroughs will be made in the 
understanding of animal behavior and sexual 
activity. Archeological studies will unearth vast 
new insights into the history of man, and the 
exploration of the ocean will receive a new 
impetus, spurred by unusual and interesting 
findings made at the bottom of the sea. 
 
Behind all of this work is the deep, probing, 
penetrating interest in the mysterious. There is a 
deep fascination with sex, power, and the occult as  
well.  
 
Hypnosis, karate, and other mental and physical 
training techniques are likely to be very popular 
with your age group. The love of mystery is also 
likely to bring a revival of mystery novels and 
movies; your age group will bring the macabre into  
current fashion and style. 
 
You are an emotionally complex group, and you can 
be prone to some very strange behavior.  Intrigue 
and mystery are exciting to your age group, and 
hopefully this does not get the better of you, 
causing you to act in a cruel or grotesque manner.  
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There is a chance that crime, violence, and 
emotional disturbance will be relatively high in 
your age group . 
 
Pluto in 1st House: 
 
You are an intense person, inclined to be 
wholeheartedly and passionately involved in 
whatever your current interest is. You easily  
go to extremes and you make more moderate, easy-
going souls feel uncomfortable. 
 
You may have unusual charisma and also be 
profoundly influenced by powerful, charismatic 
figures whom you model yourself after.  
 
Learning to use personal power appropriately is an 
issue for you. Negatively, you can be manipulative 
and obsessed with personal aggrandizement. 
 
Positively, you can be a potent force for change, 
growth, and healing in the world . 
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Michael Reisenberg 
 

Date of Birth:  August 21, 1984  
Time of Birth:  04:15 AM 

Place of Birth:  New York, NY 
Sex:  Male 

 
 

Michael, This Is How You Approach Life 
and How You Appear To Others 

 
Leo Rising: 
 
Ferociously proud and somewhat vain, you like to be  
impressive and to be seen as somebody special .  
 
You are not timid, meek, or self-effacing, and are 
rarely content being in the background or in the 
subordinate position.  
 
You are a natural leader , and do not take orders 
from others very well. You must have something of 
your own, something creative - be it a business, a 
project, a home or whatever - that you can develop 
and manage according to your own will and vision.  
 
Whatever you do, you do it in a unique, dramatic, 
individual way. You like to put your own personal 
stamp on it. 
 
You also have a very strong sense of dignity, self-
respect, and personal honor and are deeply offended  
if someone treats you in a humiliating or 
dishonorable way.  
 
You will rarely confront the offender - you are too  
proud to do so - but you will lose your affection 
and respect for them. You dislike pettiness and 
hate to be snubbed or ignored. 
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You admire others who are strong individuals like 
yourself. When you befriend someone, you are 
tremendously loyal, sincere, and willing to go to 
extraordinary lengths to make that person happy. 
You are very giving and generous, but your gifts 
are never anonymous - you expect recognition and 
appreciation for them.  
 
You also expect the intense loyalty that you offer 
to your dear ones to be reciprocated. However, you 
often have trouble working with people who are as 
strong as yourself, for you do not really cooperate  
or share the leading role very easily. If you are 
not in the leading role, you aspire to be and will 
compete with the person who is. 
 
You have great heart and courage , and people often 
look to you for strength, encouragement, and 
affirmation. You always have your best face forward  
and rarely allow others to see you hurting, 
disheartened, or vulnerable. You also have a very 
strong need for love, admiration, appreciation, and  
praise, although you don't like others to realize 
just how important it is to you. 
 
Your outlook on life tends to be very personal and 
rather self-centered. Your own self-expression, 
self-actualization and self-realization interests 
you more than anything else. You feel that if you 
do your best where you are, the rest of the world 
will take care of itself. 
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The Inner You And Your Real Motivations! 
 
Sun in Leo: 
 
    Proud and intensely individual , you really want 
to stand out, to be the very best you can be, and 
to be recognized and appreciated for your unique 
contributions. Doing something well and being 
respected for it is extremely important to you, and  
you cannot tolerate being in the background, taking  
orders from others, or being "just one of the 
team". You must put your personal stamp on whatever   
you do, and direct your own course in life. You 
need to have a place where you can shine, express 
yourself creatively, and be the one in charge. 
 
    You have big dreams and the determination, 
spirit, vitality, and enthusiasm to bring them into  
being. You also have a noble, romantic heart, and a  
love of the dramatic, colorful, and extravagant. 
 
    For you it is true that "all the world's a 
stage" and you secretly (or perhaps not so 
secretly) desire to be the Star or Hero in the  
play. You want to be great, and to receive the love  
and applause of an adoring audience, even if the 
"audience" is just one other special person. You 
need someone to believe in you and your dreams. 
Though you appear radiantly self-confident and 
independent, you are actually very much dependent 
on the affirmation, love, and recognition of 
others. You cannot bear being unnoticed or  
unappreciated. 
 
    You also love wholeheartedly and generously  and 
really know how to make the person you love feel 
special. You love the magic of "being in love" and 
know how to keep the romance alive in your 
relationships. You are also immensely loyal and 
will defend your loved ones and stand by them to 
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the end - as long as they never offend your pride 
or betray your trust. However, you like to be the  
strong one in a relationship and you really do not 
share the leading role very easily. Ideally you 
need to find a person who is as strong-willed as 
yourself, but who will not try to dominate or 
compete with you. 
 
    Your strengths are your zest and love for life, 
your creative power, and your warm and generous 
heart.  Your primary fault is your tendency to be 
very egocentric, so concerned with the impression 
you are making and with your own creative self-
expression that you forget there is another, larger  
world that does not revolve around you. 
 
Sun in 2nd House: 
 
     Ownership gives you a sense of security, and 
you have a strong attachment to your possessions. 
You also have a natural instinct or understanding 
of economics, finance, trade, and appraising the 
value of merchandise. 
 
Sun Square Mars: 
 
    You are direct, energetic, sometimes aggressive 
and combative . You often feel that you need to 
fight to get what you want and you tend to have a 
"me-first" attitude that angers or irritates 
others. You are hasty, restless, impatient, and 
sometimes reckless. 
 
Sun Trine Jupiter: 
 
    You have big aspirations but do not struggle or  
labor to achieve them. Your self-confidence and 
inner harmony attract success and benefits to you 
in an almost magical way.  Your optimism and 
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cheerful generosity also win you many allies and 
successes in life. 
 
Sun Trine Neptune: 
 
    You are imaginative and sensitive  to anything 
colorful, beautiful, or magical. You are attracted 
to artistic and creative pursuits,  
music, and mysticism. Your spiritual values color 
your whole perspective and approach to life. You 
are idealistic and perhaps  
impractical. 
 
Sun Sextile Pluto: 
 
    You have a deep belief in your own power and 
your ability to survive any change and to emerge 
victoriously from any difficulty. You have 
tremendous inner resources and strength . Intense, 
strong willed, and zealous, you pursue your desires  
and goals with complete dedication and singleness 
of purpose, and you may be somewhat compulsive, 
even fanatical at times. You like to live  
intensely and have no respect for people who are 
weak, who avoid confronting life and their own 
destiny. 
 
 

Your Mental Interests and Abilities 
 
Mercury in Virgo: 
 
    You are an exacting perfectionist with a clear,  
logical, analytical mind and an aptitude for work 
that requires meticulous attention to detail and 
efficient organization. Well-grounded and 
pragmatic, you tend to develop specialized skills 
and technical expertise in some practical field. 
Knowledge, ideas, and theories don't really 
interest you unless they are useful in a tangible 
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way. You are inclined to analyze, measure, and 
dissect everything and to miss nuances, subtle 
shades of feeling and meaning. Your strengths are 
in your precise thinking, careful craftsmanship, 
and mastery of technical skills . You tend to be 
very good at what you do and critical of  
others' work if it does not meet your high 
standards. 
 
Mercury in 2nd House: 
 
     Your mental skills and intelligence are 
directed toward practical matters, and you are 
interested in the tangible effects of any  
abstract idea or concept. You are very interested 
in finance, economics, and moneymaking strategies. 
 
Mercury Conjunct Venus: 
 
    You appreciate aesthetics and have a fine sense  
of form, design, and beauty. You could develop 
considerable technical skill as an artist, 
designer, craftsman, or creative writer. You could 
also sell objects of beauty - artistic products, 
cosmetics, jewelry, etc. 
 
    You have the ability to please and harmonize 
well with others and tend to improve relationships 
between people. Your sense of humor, tact, and 
personal charm are of great benefit to you in any 
work with people on a one-to-one level. 
 
Mercury Square Uranus: 
 
    You are an original thinker, capable of unique 
discoveries and innovations, but you tend to 
scatter your energies into too many directions at 
once and to make impulsive or hasty decisions. You 
grasp ideas very quickly and become impatient with 
duller or more conservative minds. A fast-moving, 
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mentally stimulating, and unpredictable atmosphere  
suits you quite well, even though you may complain 
about the stress and the crazy pace. You have a 
technical bent and are interested in the newest 
scientific theories and findings, electronics, 
computers, etc. 
 
Mercury Sextile Saturn: 
 
    You possess excellent powers of concentration , 
and enjoy studying or deep thinking in solitude. 
Discriminating and highly rational, you get right 
down to the bare bones in any discussion, and are 
quick to see the fuzzy thinking or weaknesses in 
another's logic. You are well suited to any work 
which requires organized thinking, precision, and a  
methodical approach. You enjoy working on problems 
that others consider too tedious, repetitive, or 
technical. You tend to become a specialist in some 
field of knowledge, and to become engrossed in all 
of the small details of that area, sometimes not 
realizing that few people share your particular 
interest, especially to the extent that you do. 
 
Moon Square Mercury: 
 
    You are not interested in subjects that are 
wholly abstract or technical. There must be a 
personal, human element to evoke your interest.  
Your interest is people and their inner 
motivations, feelings, personal lives, and 
experiences. You are a natural listener with a  
talent for getting others to talk about their 
lives, dreams, desires - the things that are 
personally meaningful to them. You could also be  
an excellent writer, reporter, or biographer. 
 
    You have a particular interest in the past.  
You are concerned either with personal history 
(childhood and early family experiences,  
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genealogy, etc.) or with the roots and origins of 
societies (archeology, mythology, history, etc). 
 
    You are nostalgic and love to hear others' life  
stories and to discuss your own experiences and 
feelings. You like to read biographies and memoirs,  
and probably keep a diary or journal yourself. You 
also have the ability to be a successful public 
speaker. 
 

Your Emotions: Moods, Feelings, Romance 
 
Moon in Gemini: 
 
    You do not appear to be an intensely emotional 
or sentimental person, and you are often unaware of  
your own or other people's deeper feelings and 
emotional needs. Tears and tantrums bewilder you 
and make you very uncomfortable. You would rather 
settle differences by talking things out reasonably  
and rationally, but you tend to ignore or poke fun 
at any attempt to probe your own or others' inner 
depths. 
 
    You avoid heavy, demanding emotional 
involvements and are wary of making personal 
commitments. 
 
    You need plenty of mental stimulation  and you 
feel close to people with whom you can share 
thoughts and mental interests. Conversation is very  
important to you. The strong, silent type of 
partner is not for you. 
 
Moon in 11th House: 
 
     You get a lot of emotional fulfillment through  
your involvement in groups, clubs, organizations, 
community activities, or a network  
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of close friends who support and care for you. You 
make friends your family, and feel a close kinship 
with people who share some ideals or beliefs that 
you hold dear. You need people outside of your 
physical family to relate to and belong to. 
 
Moon Square Venus: 
 
    You have conflicting emotional desires and 
needs which complicate your personal life. You may 
feel that you cannot depend on your love partner to  
take care of you or perhaps you cannot decide what 
you really want in a love relationship: a parent or  
a lover. If your needs for emotional sustenance and  
love are not satisfied, overeating (especially 
sweets) can be a problem for you. 
 
Venus in Virgo: 
 
    You are quietly devoted and faithful to your 
loved ones, and often become a kind of servant to 
your love partner. You are more comfortable showing  
love for someone by doing something for them, 
making something for them, or simply being there 
for them - rather than telling them so in a 
romantic, soul-stirring sort of way. You are timid 
about expressing too much sentiment or emotion.   
You also underestimate your attractiveness and 
lovability and doubt your own worthiness to receive  
love and appreciation. 
 
Venus in 2nd House: 
 
     For you, caring and affection must be 
expressed tangibly , and you love giving and 
receiving gifts. You value luxury, comfort, and  
elegance very highly and appreciate beautiful 
things. You can be self-indulgent and extravagant. 
Being overly possessive of people you love and of 
your belongings is something you need to beware of.  



28 
 

Your Drive and Ambition: 
How You Achieve Your Goals 

 
Mars in Sagittarius: 
 
    You are aspiring, enterprising, and forever 
following some bright and distant star, planning 
some new venture or investigating new potentials. 
You are definitely "upwardly mobile" in either a 
material or spiritual sense (or both).  
 
You aim high and are not content simply with a 
quiet, secure existence.  You like to stretch your 
limits, to see how far you can go, and to take 
risks. You are a positive thinker, expect success 
for yourself, and are philosophical about failures.  
You are flexible and bounce back from 
disappointment rather quickly, usually with another  
hopeful new idea you want to try. Your enthusiasm 
and confidence are contagious and enable you  
to enlist the aid and support you need for your 
projects. However, you sometimes promise more than 
you can actually achieve, due to over-optimism or 
insufficient attention to the practicalities 
involved. 
 
    You also tend to get distracted and to have too  
many things going at once. Although it is very 
difficult for you, there are times when you simply 
must develop commitment, perseverance, and 
persistence in order to make your dreams and goals 
a concrete reality. Too often you fall short of 
what you could attain because you are unwilling to 
persist through the difficult or less exciting 
times. 
 
    You also enjoy competition and usually do not 
take it too seriously. Either sports or 
entrepreneurship would be good ways to  
channel your energy. 
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Mars in 5th House: 
 
     You play vigorously and enjoy competitive 
games and physical rough-and-tumble activities. 
Athletics and/or physical activities have great 
appeal for you. You take the initiative in sports 
and also in romance: you are ardent in pursuing 
ANYTHING you desire. 
 
 

Other Very Important Influences 
 
Jupiter in Capricorn: 
 
     You have an innate shrewdness, and the ability  
to develop a clear strategy and follow it carefully  
in order to reach your goals. You also have a 
natural sense of order, structure, and self-
discipline. You are likely to excel, both because 
you are ambitious and because it is very important 
to you to do a professional job, no matter what 
field you are in, or how humble the task. 
 
Jupiter in 5th House: 
 
     You are fun-loving and playful, and you throw 
yourself into your play with joyous abandon! 
Whatever your love or enthusiasm of the moment is, 
you go all out for it. You enjoy sports, 
recreation, or gambling, and you can be somewhat 
hedonistic or addicted to having a good time. Your 
children or your creative pursuits give you much 
happiness and fulfillment.  
 
Jupiter Conjunct Neptune: 
 
    You have an unusually expansive, far-reaching 
outlook on life. At times the everyday routine is 
far too dull and boring to you, and you are 
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inclined to travel, daydream, fantasize, or 
philosophize on a grand scale. 
 
Jupiter Sextile Pluto: 
 
     Your willingness, even eagerness, to embrace 
change and to undergo deep, transformative 
experiences for growth and self-improvement  is one 
of your finest attributes. You are also likely to 
be an instrument for positive reform in the world. 
You coordinate well with other people when you 
share a mission or higher purpose. 
 
Saturn in Scorpio: 
 
     You both yearn for, and fear, being 
emotionally vulnerable with others and experiencing  
deep emotional intimacy. Trusting others  
and letting yourself be known in a deep way doesn't  
come easily to you, and sexual inhibitions may 
result from this. You are very self-protective and 
may be compulsively secretive. Learning to 
relinquish control in personal relationships, and 
to be completely open, are important tasks for you.  
 
Saturn in 4th House: 
 
     Your childhood or your relationship with your 
parents was restrictive, unloving, or unhappy in 
ways that may prevent you from allowing other 
people to get close to you in later life. You felt 
deprived in some manner, whether or not you 
actually were deprived in some way. Emotional 
separations or repression of your needs and 
feelings may typify your early life, at least as 
you remember it.  
Forgiving your parents and/or letting go of any 
resentments you have about the limitations you 
experienced early in your life is crucial.  
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Also, you need to build your own solid foundation, 
and investing time and energy into your home, 
domestic relationships, and inner life can help you  
accomplish this. 
 
Uranus in Sagittarius: 
 
    You are part of a 7 year group of people who 
are extremely enterprising and forward-looking . You 
are optimists and explorers. Your age group shoots 
for the stars, figuratively and literally. Space 
exploration takes on new dimensions as your age 
group pushes fervently to the next frontier. There 
is a buoyant and youthful optimism and enthusiasm 
in your group, and you have your share of  
great discoveries as well as pipe dreams and 
disillusionment. The discoveries and contributions,  
however, are many, and more than compensate for the  
failures. 
 
Uranus in 5th House: 
 
     You are uninhibited and have an outrageous, 
crazy sense of humor. You love to get loose and 
you're often impulsive or "wild". Even if you 
appear conventional, you are attracted to highly 
eccentric, creative, or unusual companions. In 
romance, you are happiest when there is an element 
of surprise, unpredictability, and adventure. You 
may choose unstable love partners. 
 
Neptune in Sagittarius: 
 
    You are part of a 14 year group of people that 
are extremely idealistic and farsighted  in their 
dreams. Your age group is very liberal and 
expansive in outlook, and consequently churches 
become much more flexible and more eclectic in 
their approach during your life time. Religions 
that do not adapt to the broad-minded attitude of 
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your age group simply are unable to attract very 
much interest and involvement from you. 
 
    A great deal of metaphysical musing and 
speculation  is evident in your age group, and there 
is a very strong interest in all manner of  
psychic phenomena, UFO's, prophecy, etc. This 
interest will open many new doors and insights, but  
will also often lead to a great deal of fantasizing  
and speculation that is taken more seriously than 
it should be. 
 
Neptune in 5th House: 
 
     Your creative self-expression has a very 
imaginative quality, and you have a particular 
affinity for drama, theater, film, and other  
artistic mediums in which creative fantasy plays a 
major role. 
 
     In love and romance, also, you often have 
glamorous fantasies  that have little to do with 
reality. 
 
Neptune Sextile Pluto: 
 
     The entire generation to which you belong has 
tremendous opportunities for spiritual rebirth and 
awakening . This will not be forced upon you or 
precipitated by unavoidable events, rather it comes  
from an inner yearning and a natural propensity to 
seek the  
depths. 
 
Pluto in Libra: 
 
    You are part of a 12 year group of people who 
are deeply interested in personal relationships . 
Your age group has a deeply-rooted yearning to see 
people relating and communicating with each other 



33 
 

effectively and harmoniously. There is little 
egotism and a willingness to hear the other 
person's side of the story and a readiness to 
compromise and arbitrate different points of view. 
In fact, the need for harmonious, peaceful 
relationships is so strong that there is a tendency  
to overlook real differences and to focus only on 
the similarities in an attempt to bring different 
parties into harmony with each other. 
 
    Interest in psychology and sociology is high in  
your age group. There is a tremendous heightening 
of awareness of social skills. Your age group will 
experiment with different marriage styles, family 
relationships, and even business relationships in 
an attempt to bring fair treatment and effective 
communication between people. Interest and 
appreciation for other cultures is also strong, and  
your age group will work hard to preserve and 
support the cultural heritage of all ethnic groups.  
 
    Your strong yearning for equitable and 
harmonious relationships  is also reflected in major 
advancements in trade agreements, arms control, and  
international cooperation that are designed and 
implemented by your generation. These agreements 
and policies foster a much safer and more 
cooperative environment for all, although there is 
also a tendency for greedy individuals to take 
advantage of the conciliatory atmosphere and twist 
situations to their own ends. 
 
    In short, you are part of a generation of 
individuals who are deeply interested in other 
people; you are a humanistic and humanitarian 
group. You will struggle and experiment with 
personal relationships, and forge new models for 
how people can relate as friends, family members, 
and members of nations as well. 
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Pluto in 4th House: 
 
     There was much that was hidden or secret in 
your childhood home, and you absorbed a sense of 
shame or a feeling that you need to hide and 
protect who you are from others. One of your 
parents had an especially intense bond to you and 
profoundly influenced you, perhaps dominated or 
controlled you in subtle ways. Unlocking the 
secrets of the past, and learning to be intimate 
and close to others without controlling or being 
controlled are issues for you. 
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8 Compatibility Scores 
 

Total Possible Score: 150 
  
1. Romantic and Sexual Attraction:    
 77 out of 150 
 
2. Similarity of Interests and Temperament:    
 57 out of 150 
 
3. Mutual Success and High Achievement:    
 73 out of 150 
 
4. Problem Solving, Communication, Mutual Understan ding:    
 137 out of 150 
 
5. Mutual Kindness, Friendliness, Pleasantness, and  Peace:   
 90 out of 150 
 
6. Aggressiveness, Competition, Power, Success, Vio lence:  
 0 out of 150 
 
7. Adventurousness, Surprises, Disturbances:    
 70 out of 150 
 
8. Shared Creativity, Imagination, and Inspiration:    
 93 out of 150 
 
Given above are your compatibility scores in 8 diff erent 
categories. A score of 100 is average . A score above 100 
indicates that the trait is strong, and a score bel ow 100 
indicates that the trait is weak. More specifically , you 
can interpret the scores as follows: 
 
Above 150  is very high. This trait is VERY strong! 
 
125 to 150  is above average. The trait is strong. 
 
115 to 125  is slightly above average. The trait is slightly 
strong. 
 
85 to 115  is average. 
 
75 to 115  is slightly below average. The trait is slightly 
weak. 
 
50 to 75  is weak. 
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50 or lower  is VERY weak! 
 
Note that there is no strict dividing point in the scores 
so a score of about 115, for example, is at about t he point 
where the trait is noticeably above average. As wit h most 
things in life, like height, weight, intelligence, etc., 
there is a gradual continuum of scores, but these d ividing 
points are fairly good indicators of when a trait s tands 
out as being strong or weak. 
 
The titles of the categories are fairly self-explan atory, 
but here are some additional notes: 
 
1.  Romantic and Sexual Attraction:   
 
Physical appearance and other characteristics can a ffect 
how sexually two people are to one another, but som etimes 
you can be surprised that a person who is physicall y 
attractive is not as sexually attractive as another  person, 
or vice versa. Astrologers believe that astrologica l 
influences have a big role as well.  
 
A very high score in Romantic and Sexual Attraction  
indicates that this is a hot relationship, which is  
exciting, but can be too hot for some people to han dle, 
resulting in jealousy or over-emphasis on sexuality  to the 
neglect of other sides of the relationship.  
 
A low score here does not necessarily mean that the  two of 
you are not a good match, but just that sexuality i s not 
likely to be the primary attraction that has brough t you 
together. 
 
2.  Similarity of Interests and Temperament:   
 
People who are similar tend to be good friends. If your 
score in this category is high, you are likely to f ind that 
you have similar interests and approach life in a s imilar 
way. A high score indicates a capacity for teamwork  and a 
likelihood of remaining friends for a long time.  
 
If your score in this category is low, then you ten d to be 
very different, and hopefully you complement one an other. 
As a simple example of this, one of you may be more  
aggressive and the other person more passive in the  way you 
approach life. One of you may be more philosophical  and 
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abstract and the other person more inclined to be d irect 
and deal with concrete facts. A low score in this c ategory 
can lead to misunderstanding or lack of appreciatio n. 
However, if you can learn to appreciate your differ ences, 
you can utilize your individual strengths to accomp lish 
different things that need to be done. 
 

3.  Mutual Success and High Achievement :   
 
A high score in this category indicates that the tw o of you 
are likely to plan projects together and work toget her to 
achieve goals. There is no guarantee of success in life, 
but the two of you do inspire one another to reach higher 
and to motivate one another to work to achieve your  dreams. 
You have a dynamic relationship that keeps the two of you 
active, always exploring, and seeking to achieve mo re. The 
biggest negative possibility in having a high score  in this 
category is that it pushes the two of you to achiev e more 
and if you are unable to achieve your shared goals,  you may 
feel frustrated or disappointed. However, if you do  apply 
yourselves, it is likely that you will achieve your  shared 
goals.  
 
A low score in this category indicates that the mai n 
attraction between the two of you is not to be a 
productive, dynamic team that can achieve a great d eal. You  
may still achieve a great deal together but it is n ot the 
primary theme in your relationship, and it is not w hat 
brought the two of you together. 
 
4. Problem Solving, Communication, and Mutual 
Understanding:  
 
A high score in this category indicates that you en joy 
talking to each other, and you find that you are ab le to 
communicate well. The range of topics and interests  may 
vary, and overall you find that you are able to est ablish 
good communication with one another.  
 
A low score in this category indicates that sharing  of 
ideas is not the primary focus of this relationship . You 
may still be able to communicate clearly, but you a re not 
likely to find yourselves talking for long hours, w ith one 
conversation leading to another in an endless strea m of 
ideas. 
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5. Mutual Kindness, Friendliness, Pleasantness, and  
Peace:  
 
A high score in this category means that you are na turally 
inclined to feeling supportive and nurturing toward s one 
another. You feel very comfortable taking care of o ne 
another, and you feel very comfortable with each ot her. A 
high score in this category is common among good fr iends 
and married couples. A high score indicates a likel ihood 
that you can weather storms together and simply enj oy one 
another's company.  
 
A low score indicates that the two of you need to b e 
careful to not be overly critical or harsh towards one 
another. If you refrain from being unpleasant or ro ugh,  
you can develop a warm and kind relationship, but i t is 
likely to take a bit more effort than with a person  with 
whom you have a high score in this category. 
 
6. Aggressiveness, Competition, Power, Success, or 
Violence:  
 
If either of you is inclined to be overly aggressiv e, 
dominant, or intensely driven to have power and suc cess, 
then a high score in this category can lead to flar e-ups 
and even animosity. If you have a high score in thi s 
category, you need to direct this intense energy to wards a 
cooperative effort. You are likely to find that bot h of you 
feel impatient and driven to achieve more when you are 
together. If you can direct this energy positively,  you can 
be a dynamic duo that can make things happen quickl y, but 
both of you must be sufficiently energetic and in c ommand 
of yourselves to succeed with this energy.  
 
A low score in this category helps you to be patien t with 
one another to feel relaxed when you are together. 
 
7. Adventurousness, Surprises, Disturbances:  
 
A high score in this category indicates that your 
relationship and your lives together will not proce ed as 
expected. Expect the unexpected! The two of you att ract new 
things into your lives and you tend to have a livel y and 
very active life together.  
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A low score in this category indicates that it is l ikely 
that whatever plans you may have for your relations hip  
are not likely to be disturbed by surprises. A low score 
leads to a more predictable life together with fewe r 
surprises. Surprises can be good or bad so a high s core is 
more of a gamble. A high score works well for peopl e who 
have the creativity, imagination, and stability to turn 
unexpected changes into opportunities for greater g rowth 
and development. 
 
8. Shared Creativity, Imagination, and Inspiration:   
 
A high score in this category indicates that the tw o of you 
are drawn to very creative and imaginative areas to gether. 
You are a bit like children together, exploring and  having 
fun. When you are together, you are more likely to be open-
minded, receptive, and interested in creative and 
imaginative subjects than when either of you is by  
yourselves.  
 
If both of you are mature and stable, a high score can 
provide you with a welcome creative spirit that ena bles 
both of you to enjoy life more and to step outside mundane 
daily chores and responsibilities. The two of you f eel 
inspired and you are likely to follow an idealistic  dream 
together. You must be careful to make sure that you r dreams 
are not the silly dreams but really do have lasting  value.  
 
A low score in this category indicates that the two  of you 
were not drawn together by fantasies and dreams, an d shared  
idealistic dreams are not a strong share interest o f the 
two of you; you are more likely to deal with tangib le and 
practical issues rather than imaginative ideals and  dreams. 
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How The Compatibility  
Profile Is Constructed 

 
If you are an astrologer or student of astrology, y ou may 
be interested in knowing how this compatibility pro file is 
constructed. If you are not interested in the astro logical 
factors that are analyzed, please skip this descrip tion of 
the astrological influences analyzed in this report . The 
astrological influences analyzed are as follows: 
 
Category 1, Romantic and Sexual Attraction  is based on 
aspects of Mars, Uranus, Neptune, and Pluto to Venu s 
between each other's charts and in the composite ch art. 
 
Category 2, Similarity of Interests and Temperament  is 
based on having a planet in the same zodiac sign or  a 
similar aspect, such as both people having a major aspect 
between the same two planets. 
 
Category 3, Mutual Success and High Achievement  is based on 
aspects of Jupiter to Sun, Mars, or Pluto, or Sun-J upiter 
aspects between the charts or in the composite char t. 
 
Category 4, Problem Solving, Communication, and Mut ual 
Understanding  is based on aspects of any planet except 
Neptune to Mercury in each other's charts or in the  
composite chart. 
 
Category 5, Mutual Kindness, Friendliness, Pleasant ness, 
and Peace  is based on trines, sextile, noviles, binoviles, 
and quadnoviles of the Moon to Sun, Venus, or Jupit er, or 
of Sun to Venus between the two charts or in the co mposite 
chart. 
 
Category 6, Aggressiveness, Competition, Power, Suc cess, or 
Violence  is based on aspects of Mars to Sun, Uranus, and 
Pluto, or of Sun to Pluto between the two charts or  in the 
composite chart. 
 
Category 7, Adventurousness, Surprises, Disturbance s  is 
based on aspects of Uranus to any planet between th e charts 
or in the composite chart. 
 
Category 8, Shared Creativity, Imagination, and Ins piration  
is based on conjunctions, trines, sextiles, quintil es, and 



41 
 

biquintiles of Neptune to any planet in the other p erson's 
chart or in the composite chart. 
 
In the formula used, each aspect is give a specific  value 
and the number of points assigned is stronger if th e aspect 
is stronger. A mathematical formula is then used to  weight 
the final result so that the average score is 100. Because 
each aspect is weighted individually, the details o f the 
astrological analysis is very long, but this brief 
description gives you an idea of how the analysis i s done.  
 
The number of different theories in astrology is en ormous, 
and each astrologer uses a different combination of  
methods. The theories used here utilize sophisticat ed 
software to analyze many hundreds of factors into a  final 
analysis of the compatibility in these 8 categories . 
 
Thank you for your order! 
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Alice And Michael’s Compatibility  
For Romantic Relationship 

 
(Sorted by importance) 

 
Alice Sun in Pisces and Michael Sun in Leo: 
 
A major difference between you is that Alice lacks 
Michael’s natural egocentricity, personal pride, 
and ambition, and the need to feel important and 
special.  
 
Alice will not compete with Michael and is 
perfectly comfortable not being the one in the 
limelight. In fact, Alice has a passive streak and 
tends to recede, avoiding intensely competitive 
situations where decisiveness and aggressiveness 
are required. Personal recognition is not that 
important to Alice.  
 
Michael, on the other hand, loves to be noticed, 
appreciated, the center of attention, and tends to 
have an inflated sense of self-importance. 
 
Alice is gentle, receptive, compassionate, and very  
sensitive to the emotional tone in any 
relationship.  
 
Alice is attuned to the subtle signals, unspoken 
feelings and needs of a friend, while Michael is a 
bit dense when it comes to such things. If you want  
or need something from Michael, you must clearly 
say so. 
 
Alice's changeability, fluidity, elusiveness, 
sensitivity, and awareness of subtlety fascinates 
and/or frustrates Michael, who is a much more 
straightforward, uncomplicated creature. 
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Also, Michael can easily dominate or trample over 
Alice’s feelings, and this can be the source of 
considerable unhappiness . 
 
Alice’s Moon in Scorpio and Michael’s Moon in 
Gemini: 
 
Your emotional natures are so essentially different  
that you have great difficulty appreciating or 
understanding one another at times.  
 
Alice is very passionate emotionally and feels 
everything very deeply. Alice has strong emotional  
reactions to everything, intense loves and hates, 
and doesn't have Michael’s ability to be detached, 
reasonable, and rational in personal situations. 
 
Michael can be as cool as a cucumber, light and 
breezy about situations that, for Alice, are very 
real and serious and heavily charged with emotion, 
and it may seem to Alice that Michael doesn't care,  
doesn't feel, or doesn't empathize at all 
sometimes. 
 
Michael often feels threatened or uncomfortable 
with emotions, and uses humor, cool reasoning, or 
simple avoidance as a way to deflect some of 
Alice’s intensity.  
 
On the other hand, Alice may keep every thing 
inside, and tell Michael little or nothing about 
the true feelings. 
 
Another issue between you is that Michael enjoys 
people, enjoys socializing, needs variety and 
novelty and mental stimulation, while Alice is very  
private and downright unsociable at times.  
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Michael needs to feel free to move about, and Alice  
tends to be possessive or even jealous of Michael’s  
other friends. 
 
Michael’s Sun Opposition Alice’s Mercury: 
 
Lively exchanges of ideas are common between the 
two of you. Fortunately, you understand each other 
well, but unfortunately you sometimes have opposite  
opinions and perspectives on an issue.  
 
Despite your differences, you work together very 
well in practical matters, planning, organizing, 
developing or communicating ideas, and your 
differing viewpoints are not likely to be a serious   
problem. 
 
Alice’s Sun Square Michael’s Neptune: 
 
You must guard against mutual deception and 
misunderstandings. Alice tends to have an 
unrealistic view of Michael, and Michael has a 
tendency to unconsciously capitalize on Alice’s 
imaginative and often simply erroneous perceptions.  
The tendency to be dishonest, hide things from each  
other, exaggerate, and spur each other to 
unrealistic hopes and dreams is very strong.  
 
Both of you must be able to distinguish fantasy 
from fact , and utilize the increased sensitivity 
and heightened imagination that you inspire in each  
other, without letting it cloud your ability to 
clearly and realistically see other and understand 
each other. 
 
Alice’s Sun Trine Michael's Mars: 
 
Successful cooperation in achieving goals and 
accomplishing tasks is highlighted.  
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You make an excellent working team and you are able  
to assist each other in achieving specific, 
concrete goals. 
 
Michael’s Sun Trine Alice’s Uranus: 
 
Playfulness and a zest for newness infuse your 
relationship. You really spark each other's 
imagination and creativity. This quality is  
especially welcome in a long-term relationship 
because you will not fall into a lifeless routine. 
 
You spur each other to explore, take risks, and 
develop new creative outlets.  You encourage each 
other's independence and you have faith in one 
another's creative, inventive ideas and interests. 
 
Alice’s Moon Conjunct Michael’s Saturn: 
 
You don't loosen up and enjoy each other's company 
as much as you might have hoped. The mood that 
develops when you get together is formal, even 
constrained and inhibited at times. Alice may feel 
that Michael is too critical, acting like a parent 
or authority towards Alice.  
 
However, you do respect one another, are very 
responsible to each other, and feel that you 
understand each other even though communication is 
often stilted and difficult. 
 
Michael’s Moon Opposition Alice’s Saturn: 
 
Although you both strive to be responsible, 
respectful, and dedicated to each other, there is a  
strong tendency for this relationship to focus TOO 
MUCH on responsibilities and commitments.  
 
Michael is likely to feel unjustly criticized, 
frustrated by Alice’s moral and ethical attitudes, 
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and eventually resent the limitations and 
responsibilities imposed by this relationship. 
  
Emotional distance, coolness, indifference to 
feelings, and a sense of loneliness or oppression 
can develop between you. To make this relationship 
work, you both must avoid the tendency to let your 
sense of responsibility and concern for the other 
person cause you to try to control one another's 
life. 
 
Michael’s Moon Trine Alice’s Venus: 
 
There is much warmth and kindness in this 
relationship. Both of you find it easy to express 
kindness openly towards each other, and the 
emotional rapport is excellent. This friendship is 
likely to be a lasting, harmonious one. 
 
Alice's Moon Sextile Michael's Mercury: 
 
     You enjoy long talks and you feel very much at  
home with each other. You are able to openly share 
your feelings about almost any subject.  You will 
find that as you spend more time together, your 
tastes, interests, hobbies, and activities tend to 
blend together harmoniously. Your friendship is a 
strong and lasting one. 
 
Alice's Mercury Square Michael's Mars: 
 
     The tendency to argumentativeness, verbal 
abuse, and mutual misunderstanding is very strong 
so please heed the following advice: try to avoid 
abusive language towards each other, and do not try  
to coerce the other person to accept your views. 
You enjoy challenging each other's ideas, showing 
the weaknesses, inconsistencies, or 
superficialities in each other's reasoning. While 
the intention is good, the net result can be hurt 
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feelings and anger. Typically there is some truth 
to each other's point of view, but a lack of  
real appreciation and respect for each other's 
ideas triggers argumentativeness. 
 
Alice's Mercury Trine Michael’s Pluto: 
 
     Your conversations are deep and probing. You 
understand each other at a very deep level, and you  
may find yourselves revealing things about yourself  
that you have not mentioned to anyone else. You 
also make a good research team or investigators. 
 
Michael's Mercury Trine Alice's Neptune: 
 
     You enjoy discussing any subject that has an 
imaginative or mystical quality - art, music, 
fiction, theatre, or religion. You kindle  
each other's imagination and ideals. You work 
together well in the arts and in humanitarian 
areas. You have a strong intuitive and  
psychic rapport and often understand each other 
without need for words. 
 
Alice's Mercury Sextile Michael's Jupiter: 
 
     Communication is open and harmonious. You are 
able to help each other incorporate new ideas and 
expand your perspective. If you have a close, long-
lasting friendship, you will develop similar 
political, social, and philosophical views. Your 
overall beliefs and aims are in harmony.  If you 
have a business relationship, you will do well in 
areas that involve long-distance communication, 
such as advertising, publishing, etc. 
 
Michael's Venus Trine Alice's Mars: 
 
     You inspire affection and love in one another,  
and have a particularly warm friendship.  You also 
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spark one another's creativity, artistic urges, and  
desire for beauty.  This is a felicitous 
combination! 
 
Michael's Mars Trine Alice's Jupiter: 
 
     The two of you form an effective, dynamic team  
in any venture or endeavor. You work together very 
well in accomplishing daily tasks, and it is likely  
that you will also successfully coordinate efforts 
on joint efforts as well. Alice provides the 
vision, the social contacts, and ideas, while 
Michael provides energy, decisive will, and 
enthusiasm. 
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Guidance 
 
Alice, this break up is temporary. He’ll be coming back 
soon. Take advantage with new information! Alice, w hat 
strongly comes through in here is Michael does not 
understand your Pisces nature while it is extremely  
important for you to be understood.  
 
This created severe communication problems and frus trations 
for no particular reason. On one side it seems like  you are 
both very drawn to each other and on the other side  it 
seems like you both push each other away. 
 
To get him fully back and keep him, first understan d his 
nature. Make him center of attention while keeping YOUR 
confidence up. This is very important to understand : you 
MUST project confidence even in toughest times. 
 
Do this visualization: close your eyes and imagine he is in 
the front of you. Let him psychically say whatever he wants 
to say. Then, let him know that everything is ok an d all 
past misunderstandings are vanished. Imagine them a s balls 
of energy that are dissolved. Imagine both of you g et happy 
with each other. Now, make him a center of attentio n while 
strongly letting him know how confident you are. As k him to 
text or call you and see him doing it. See how you have a 
very pleasant, exciting and inspiring conversation.  Project 
feelings of love to him. See how he receives them a nd feels 
very excited! 
 
Repeat this visualization for three nights before g oing to 
sleep. 
 
And always remember to keep your confidence up arou nd him. 
 
To make him even deeper connected to you, let him k now your 
ambitions and that you are a person who achieves yo ur goals 
no matter what. This will create a very powerful de sire for 
you (and fear of losing you)! A woman who is a goal  
achiever is his complete weakness! Passive girl per sonality 
doesn’t fully cut it for him, he sees it as weaknes s. 
 
I also feel he will be contacting you soon on his o wn. 
Energy of nostalgia is coming through. In this case , your 
nourishing Pisces nature works greatly in your favo r and he 
misses nourishing, and sweet times with you. Sexual  
attraction is coming through very strong! 


